Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 1st March 2017
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Kathryn Ward, Henry Philips, David Plant, and John Pigg. 

Graham Bould (Clerk). 
Shropshire Council: Councillor Michael Wood

No members of the public in attendance.

17/17. Welcome and Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting including Shropshire Councillor Michael Wood who was afforded the opportunity to address the Parish Council. The areas covered touched upon the refresh of the local plan and the need to develop larger business sites within Shropshire for economic development opportunities and for the raising of larger Council Tax receipts. The difficulties in terms of funding for Shropshire Council services were also highlighted particularly those for older people with the rural demographics of Shropshire and the need to retain young people within the County through initiatives with Universities and through apprentices. There being no Parishioners present the Chairman thanked Councillor Wood and moved to the next item of business.
18/17.  Apologies for Absence. 
Christine Lewis (other commitments) and Barry Spittle (work commitments) agreed.
19/17. Declarations of Interest. None
20/17.Minutes and actions of meetings held on 4th January 2017.
RESOLVED that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 4th January 2017 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
21/17. Matters arising not on the agenda. None
22/17. Highway updates.

1. A442: Work in progress 
23/17. Footpaths. 
Action still awaited on the footpath at the side of Bridgnorth Road by South Lodge caused by tree roots braking up the footpath surface. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk to contact Bob Davies or Graham Downes directly on the matter.

24/17. Dog Fouling. The signs had been affixed to the field gate in Cheswardine Lane.

25/17. Website. The web site is up to date meeting requirements of the transparency code.
26/17. Smart Water project.
The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Smart Water project go ahead for all Parishioners with 50% grant aid from the Crime and Police Commissioner and savings found within the existing budget.
27/17. Public Phone Box.
The outcome to the Shropshire wide consultation is still awaited.
28/17. Annual service of Parish defibrillator.

Several attempts have been made to try and contact Marie Manson by phone with reference to the defibrillator, the Clerk to keep trying.
29/17. Broad band.
There had not been any improvements since the last discussion on Broad band; general discussion ensued in terms of cable extensions to properties through to a dish point at the Wrekin. Members agreed to keep the situation under review with the option of inviting the relevant Officers at Shropshire Council to address the Parish Council. 

30/17. Jubilee Play Park.
The by-monthly report was tabled which still identified items for repair from the ROSPA inspection. RESOLVED the Clerk reported that Tim & Sue Kyte Family Business Timber Ltd have been successful with their tender as the contractor to undertake the works to the swings and that Apley Estate’s had been contacted with reference to the old fence panels on the site. Members also agreed to the next series of grass cuts on the site.
31/17.  Finance.
1. Members agreed to the amended budget profile tabled (held on file) for 17/18, and the additional transparency grant secured for the Clerks time and any future opportunities that may arise. The Financial Regulations were also amended and signed
2. Payments: The following payments were agreed.

	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100137
	M F Jones Electrical (Christmas Tree socket)
	£  36.58

	100138
	Bridgnorth Print Services Ltd (newsletter)
	£  20.00

	100139
	S J Gurr-Gearing (park maintenance)
	£350.00

	100140
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£  33.58

	100141
	Susan Middleton (cleaning – bus shelter)
	£  50.00

	100142
	Mr & Mrs Lockley (electric for the Christmas Tree)
	£  40.00

	100143
	CAB Shropshire (donation)
	£  50.00

	100144
	Severn Hospice (donation)
	£  50.00

	100145
	Macmillan Cancer Support (donation)
	£  50.00

	100146
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£133.40

	100147
	Graham Bould (half yearly salary)
	£585.46


32/17. Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	9/1/17 & 7/2/17
	17/00077/TCA Cherry Tree House, Bridgnorth Road: fell 1 Cherry Tree within the conservation area.
	no objections, agreed

	6/2/17
	Environmental maintenance grants Shropshire
	Agreed to a grant submission

	8/2/17
	Norton payphone: meeting with Berwyn Murray, Historic Environment Technician
	Agreed to continued dialogue

	14/2/17
	SALC-election bulletin
	Election packs circulated


 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways: A442 & Cheswardine Lane
· Footpaths

· Dog Fouling 

· Website.

· Smart Water Project
· Public Phone box
· Annual service of Parish defibrillator 

· Broad band
· Jubilee Playpark

· Finance

· Correspondence
· Parish Matters and Actions
Meeting closed at 9.00pm 

Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Dates of future meetings 2017/18:
17th May (Parish Meeting & AGM) 2017, then every first Wednesday of every other month; 5th July, 6th September, 8Th November, 2018 3rd January (precept) 7th March 2nd May (AGM).

Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                          01952-594758 and 07792300702 gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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